LEWIS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

3920 PLEASANT GROVE ROAD

MIFFLINBURG, PA  17844

Robert Goss, Jr., Chairman

Matthew Dersham, Vice Chairman

Karen Watters, Supervisor

October 10, 2023 Meeting Minutes


The Lewis Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday, October 10, 2023, at 7:00 p.m., at the Municipal Building, Millmont, Pennsylvania.  

Those attending the meeting were as follows:  Supervisors Matthew Dersham, Karen Watters and Robert Goss, Jr., Mark Lemon, and Jedidiah Lemon Solicitors and citizens of the township.  


Chairman, Robert Goss, Jr. called the meeting to order.  He led the group with the pledge of allegiance.


The minutes and treasurer’s report were reviewed.   Matthew Dersham made a motion to approve the minutes as printed, seconded by Robert Goss, Jr.  All in favor.  Motion passed.  Matthew Dersham made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report and pay the bills for October, seconded by Robert Goss, Jr.  All in favor, motion passed.  
VISITORS 
Brian Shively was present to talk about the proposed chicken house building on the adjoining landowner’s property.  Mr. Martin stopped him several days ago and approached him regarding leasing some property.  Mr. Shively told him he would not lease any of his land.  Mr. Martin feels that if he moves his proposed chicken house on the other side of the current one, it would be too close to the stream.  There was discussion regarding possible changes to Mr. Martin’s request.  Mr. Martin has 30 days from September 12, 2023 to appeal the decision of the conditional use hearing.
OLD BUSINESS

Robert Grove, EMC Coordinator reported that it was quiet last month.  He will contact the Four Bell Church to request that it could be a 2nd place of an emergency center.
Britt Bassett reviewed the current sewer updates and that the construction is moving along.  Contractors ae working on the treatment building, excavation is complete for the tanks.  Dutchland is tentatively ready for the base slab, approximately November 6th, the walls will be set.  The contractors are making a lot of progress, Pennvest submittals are being prepared.

Robert Goss, Jr. made a motion to approve Payment #4, Continental, $7,657.97, seconded by Matthew Dersham. All in favor.  Motion passed.

Robert Goss, Jr. made a motion to approve Payment #3 to Lobar for $243,623.60, seconded by Matthew Dersham.  All in favor.  Motion passed.

Britt reported we may need Roto Rooter to scope lines to look for any issues.

NEW BUSINESS

The pond property, previously owned by Joe White was discussed.  The secretary will make contact with the adjoining landowners to see if there is any interest in purchasing this lot.
· Permits:  
Building Permits – Duane Miller
Zoning Permits- Duane Miller and Aaron Reiff
SEO Permits- Nathan Martin.
· Roadmaster reported and gave updates.
No further business to be conducted.




Respectfully submitted.



Karen L. Watters, Secretary
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